
 

 

 

Minutes 
 

LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

                                                     February 5, 2018   6:30 PM 

                                             Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 

                                                          lhsportscars.com 

  

BOARD MEMBERS:  
 

President:          Chuck Schmidt        Tour Events:           Vic Kremesec 

VP/Membership: Tom Breckon            Social Events:        Edy Ternullo 

Secretary:          Chris Beasley            Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman 

Treasurer:          Carol Asnault     Webmaster:            Ron Goleno  

 

Welcome to Members and Guests: 

President, Chuck Schmidt opened the meeting at 6:35.  New guests were introduced by 

Don and Sunny DeSantis.   

Roy Deeble, Porsche, was a guest tonight 

New members tonight were: 

Al Roten, 2012 Mazda MX5 Roadster, red 

Jack & Helen Borchelt, 2005 BMW Z4, graphite gray 

Keith Thompson, 2017 Corvette, dark gray 

Mike Schultz, 2009 Corvette, red 

Sue Ereno, 2006 Pontiac Solstice, silver 

Don also introduced his new bride, Sunny, after a wonderful story of their wedding. 
 
REPORTS:   
 
VP/Membership:  Tom Breckon:  Introduction and welcome of guests and new members 
to our club meeting.  We have 88 paid households.  Please contact Tom Breckon if you 
want a new club Name Badge with the new logo.  
You can get a shirt, vest or hat with the club logo embossed on it, or get a logo put on your 

own garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas Blvd. #D, Roseville, 916-791-3174.  

For nametags, contact Tom Breckon. 

Secretary:  Chris Beasley:  The January Minutes were approved as submitted through e-

mail to all members.  

Treasurer:  Carol Asnault:  Report on current financial conditions.  Our Club account 

balance as of January 31st is $2,782.01. 

Social Events:  Edy Ternullo:   Report on club socials for the year.  Edy has obtained 

Orchard Creek Ballroom for our December 5, 2018 Christmas/Holiday party.  Next month 

she will have information on the other social events for this year.  



 

 

 Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman:  Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event pictures 

are sent to Rich, so he can review them and get them to our webmaster. Thanks to Carla 

LaFave for all the BMR tour pictures. 

Webmaster:  Ron Goleno:  All the recently taken trip pictures are on the website.  This 

includes all pictures from last year.  All new members check out our website for new 

members, pictures, etc.  Contact Ron Goleno or Tom Breckon to have your picture taken 

with your car.   

Tour Events:  Vic Kremesec:  Vic reported on the seminars for new tour leaders.  They 

were very successful.  If you need help with flyers together, maps, rosters, let Vic know.  

All flyers, maps and trip lists need to be sent to Vic.   

Vic talked about the radios used on trips.  They are 10 years old and 2 don’t work at all.  

Vic is looking into buying new radios…Right now he is looking at DC batteries verses 

rechargeable batteries.  Discussion followed. 

Currently we have 12 tours planned for 2018.  Vic would like at least 3 more planned. 

Virgil Berry’s day trip to BMR was a great success.  22 cars were on that trip.  Lunch was 

great at Skipolini’s in Rocklin, even if our President and Liaison/Historian had to wait for 

theirs.   

Vic has posted information on the web site.  Upcoming trips, Past trips with information 

on those trips and helpful hints on leading tours.  

Sunshine:  Sandy Milbauer:  Sandy reported that member Connie Gilman is very 

grateful for all the cards and good wishes during her illness.  Connie is hoping to be at the 

March meeting.  Let Sandy know of any member in need of a card or help. 

New Business:  Rich & Judy Hoffman purchased the Mason’s white 2016 Corvette 

Stingray. 

 

Birthdays were celebrated:  Virgil Berry 2/10, Don Songey 2/8, Rex Nicodemus 2/9, 

Judy Hoffman 2/11. 

Anniversaries:   George and Marie Ramos, George and Marilyn Haupert, Virgil and Pam 

Berry, and of course our newly weds Don and Sunny DeSantis. 

Meeting Adjourned:  7:55 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Chris Beasley - Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


